
ODE EMIS Conference Call Summary 
7.29.19     Notes provided by Mary Myers (LACA), Naja Bailey (META) and Catherine Wright (NEONET) 

 
FY20S Retention – Part way through the FY19S Retention collection last year, ODE removed 
JVSD’s from the collection and ODE is planning on keeping them out of the Retention 
Collection.  In general, it is the home districts should report these students, so there is no need 
for JVSD’s to report them also.  

Appeals – Appeals applications for FY19S and FY19A for EOC and Grades 3-8 assessments 
were due Friday last week.   The LEA’s with approved appeals will have until July 31 at 5:00 
pm to submit data.  There will be no extensions so data can be processed Wednesday night and 
sent to SAS for calculating the Value Added portion of the Local Report Card.  If districts have 
applied for the appeal and were approved, ODE is adding districts to the resubmission lists daily. 

FTE Reports – The FY19 FTE reports are still being updated since FY19 Final Calendar 
collection is still open.  Also, the FY19 CTE FTE reports are still being updated since FY19 
Final Staff/Course collection is still open. About two weeks left on these collections. 

FY20 collections – The FY20 Initial Calendar, FY20 Retention and the FY20 SCR Collections 
are already open.  Later this week, ODE is planning on opening the FY20 SOES Beginning of 
the Year and FY20 SOES Student Contact.  ODE is starting to look at the FY20 collection data 
and start populating the SOES module in ODDEX soon.   

Data Collector – ODE is getting closer to the new release of the Data Collector, hopefully 
sometime this week.  They still have some tables to set up around categories, etc.   

 
Q&A 
Q:  Now that appeals are over, if districts find an issue, can they contact the Office of 
Accountability to get a watermark? 
A:  Yes, they can get a watermark. Districts will need to contact the Office of Data Quality to 
request the watermark, but there is nothing wrong with also notifying the Office of 
Accountability.  
 
Q:  Do you know if a new ACT vendor file was released on July 22? 
A:  No, we don’t have the release schedule for vendors 
 

FY19A CTE Assessments – ODE published an update to the new CTE assessment collection. 
The update version has a missing list based on the vendor data.  This will be published in the 
NEWSFLASH tomorrow.  At this point, the list is only based on vendor files; we will most 
likely be adding additional students to the missing lists for enrollment and Career Tech courses 
where a Score Not Reported (SNR) code or assessment should be reported.  Collection closes in 
October, so right now we are focused on LRC data, and this doesn’t have an impact until next 
year’s LRC.  For those districts with CTE courses, remember to check those missing lists. 

 
 



 
 
Next call:   
 
Conference Call: Monday, August 12, 2019 
Change Call: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 


